
 

Memo 

To:  Beazer East-Colliers File (Colliers) 

From: Bill Wentworth 

CC:                     Cathy Guynn, WVDEP 

Date: September 18, 2014 

Re: Long-Term Stewardship (LTS) Site Visit/Inspection of the Beaser-East-Colliers landfill 

  

USEPA and WVDEP conducted a Long-Term Stewardship (LTS) site visit at the Beaser-East –Colliers landfill on 

Wednesday, September 10, 2014.  Cathy Guynn, WVDEP and Bill Wentworth, USEPA, met with Rachael Whitby 

from Field and Technical Services Company, the representative for the Colliers Landfill site.   

Elements of the final remedy that needed to be confirmed during the site visit included an inspection of the site cover 

and confirmation that no construction activities had taken place on the covered area. A visual inspection found that 

the cover was being properly maintained and no erosional features were observed.  The security fence appeared to be 

in good condition and the access gate was locked. 

Field and Technical Services, LLC (FTS) conducted a semi-annual groundwater event at the Landfill on May 12, 

2014 in accordance with the Post Closure Permit issued by the WVDEP on November 16, 2005.  Analytical results 

from this sampling event revealed that no constituents from the Point of Compliance wells exceeded the respective 

Maximum Contaminant Levels. 

 

ACTION ITEMS:  

 Language needs to be included in the WVDEP post closure permit for this facility that will state that the 

groundwater at this location cannot be used for potable purposes. 

 The Final Remedy for the Colliers site requires the site owner to perform annual inspections of the RCRA 

final cover and surrounding area to verify its integrity and to submit a certified annual inspection report to 

WVDEP, documenting observations from the inspection.  Perhaps the site owner could conduct the 

inspection activities during the semi-annual groundwater sampling events and provide a short paragraph in 

the Groundwater Monitoring Report discussing the findings. 


